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Dear Mr. Porter,

Please see the attached correspondence in response to your June 9, 2023 public records request.

Regards,
Laura
 
Laura C. Rowntree 
Assistant Attorney General
Vermont Attorney General's Office 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, VT  05609
E-mail:  laura.rowntree@vermont.gov 
Phone:  (802) 595-3717
Pronouns:  she/her/hers
***Please note my new phone number
This email message may contain privileged and/or confidential information. If you are not
the intended recipient(s), you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or
copying of this email message is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in
error, please immediately notify the sender and delete this email message from your
computer.
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         June 13, 2023 
 
 
VIA E-MAIL  
Pike Porter 

 
 
 Re: Public Records Request 
 
Dear Mr. Porter: 
 

I write in response to your June 9, 2023 email to the Attorney General’s Office (AGO), 
which the AGO has construed as a Public Records Act request.  More specifically, you asked 
“Where on the AG website can I find ‘a brief summary of [past] complaints and their resolutions’ 
per [2 V.S.A.] sec. 267a.?  Of have there been [sic] no previous complaints which were found to 
have merit?  If you have inadvertently not complied with 267a, can you send me all complaints 
and resolutions for the past five years via email[?]” 

 
During our telephone conversation on July 12, 2023, you clarified that you were seeking 

only complaints under Chapter 11 of Title 2 of the Vermont Statutes Annotated that the AGO had 
substantiated, and any documentation related to those substantiated complaints.  

 
The AGO does not possess any records that are responsive to your request as clarified.   
 
We hope this response has been helpful to you.  To the extent that this letter constitutes a 

denial of your request, you may appeal in writing to Deputy Attorney General Robert McDougall 
at robert.mcdougall@vermont.gov or 109 State Street, Montpelier, VT 05609-1001. 

 
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ Laura C. Rowntree 
 
       Laura C. Rowntree 
       Assistant Attorney General 
 
 




